
Chairpersons Report 2017 / 2018 

Thank you to the Committee of 2017 for your support and input to all matters Sparklers at 

Committee meetings and other media. 

I whole heartedly feel that the children have seen the benefits of our inputs this year with many 

successful events held. Thank for your patience, advice and support. 

A big thank you to the team for your day to commitment to the children and the running of the 

PreSchool. 

 

Headlines 

OFSTED - We have worked on the required detail to improve our effectiveness and continued to 

grow our strengths. On initial feedback from a recent Inspectors visit we have with lots of 

highlighted positives. The report will be shared with the parents/carers when we receive it. 

Strong Pupil Admission and Enrolment pipeline figures look positive again with the hard work done 

by our Administrator in reaching out to parents on a term time basis. 

Sparklers continues to be in a strong financial position day to day and yearly performance looks to 

balance out operational costs versus budgets and funding. 

We have a settled and experienced backbone of Staff who’s dedication to the children and Sparklers 

shows through every day. We have managed staff costs this past year to show equal and fair pay 

across all employees and are currently reviewing new contracts for 2019. 

A great year of Children’s Engagement with a fantastic Santa Christmas Disco and brilliant Leavers 

party held in Peatmoor School. We have had 2 field trips this year with the Spring Trip in March to 

Bucklebury Park Farm near Newbury and the Summer Trip in June to Paultons Park and Peppa Pig 

World. We have had several shorter trips to the park, lake walks and Library. 

 

A big thank you again to Sparklers team for your day to day commitment to the Children and the 

managing of Sparklers. 

You may want to say thanks to Becky and Julie and the rest of the committee for their support? 

Lastly a thank you to Julie for her fabulous art work improving the Children’s reception entrance to 

Sparklers. I am pleased we left a little legacy for 2019. 

I look forward to welcoming a new Committee for 2018/2019 and we are here to offer support and  

answer any questions. 

 

Neil Preston 



Chair 2018 / 2019. 










